TOWN OF SEABROOK, NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 43 Railroad Ave, PO Box 456 Seabrook, NH 03874 603-474-9771

DATE:

June 15, 2021

TO:

William M. Manzi, Town Manager

FROM:

John M. Starkey, DPW Manager

RE:

DPW Monthly Report - April 13th to June 15, 2021

Dear Bill,

Please accept the following as a report of the Public Works activities for the above referenced period:

- Submitted to the EPA & the N.H.D.E.S. as required a new Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan for the Town of Seabrook Transfer Station
- Deployed at the Transfer Station filtration socks & maintained same when sampling determined above limits of iron in the surface stormwater catchments
- Boardwalk repairs made in all locations prior to Memorial Day
- Cemeteries & War Memorials all made very nice for public viewing prior to Memorial Day Observance
- Emergency repairs made at Town Boat Ramp Parking Lot
- Emergency repairs made to sinkholes at bulkhead at the Fisherman's Coop and Harborside Park
- Town wide paving including 2 well field roads made during this time frame
- Police Department parking lot reconstruction & paving done
- Town wide traffic paint reinstalled except for several stop bars at beach & Welcome Center parking lot stripes
- Athletic fields maintained & schedules coordinated by DPW
- Truck # 70 was surplused & removed
- Recreation Dept & Police Dept. grounds maintenance taken over by DPW
- Route 1A flags installed
- Memorial Day small flags put out at Cemeteries & War Memorials and retrieved after the observance
- Winter snow fence on North Beach removed to the limits allowed by N.H. Fish & Game
- Beach & Harbor raked to the limits allowed by N.H. Fish & Game
- Removed & replaced orange bark mulch historically located around Town Hall trees, Cemeteries, Park entrances, War Memorials, Police Station & Library
- Repainted many town picnic tables & Rec. Center picnic tables
- Replaced missing, damaged & faded signs at beach and town wide
- Responded to State of N.H. Safety Inspections of all DPW Buildings & spaces at all locations 99% of all violations have been fixed.
- Hauled bailed aluminum to market in Northwood N.H.
- Through a contracted mosquito company "Dragon" all greenhead traps put in place on marsh
- Reopened & staffed the Transfer Station on Saturdays
- Filled potholes
- Answered Citizen request -

Respectfully Submitted,

John M. Starkey DPW Manager

JMS/ds

CC;

Kelly O'Connor-Deputy Town Manager Lynn Willwerth-Office Supervisor